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[image: image1]Dear Parents
I hope you have all had a good week and are ready for the new one ahead. This week we are going to be offering a sample tasting hour in school on Thursday 26th January from 2:30pm-3:30pm. This is to offer parents the opportunity to taste some samples from the new Spring/Summer menu offered in school. Please do come along to the hall if you are interested. 

Stars of the Week!  
[image: image2.png]Congratulations to this week’s Stars – wonderful work and attitudes shown; what brilliant role models we have in our school. 

6E – Emma Gray 
6E – Kevin Murray 
6R – Daisy Viner 
6R – Georgia Herod 
6S – Mason Richardson 
6S – Tom Walker 
4G – Rachel Lee 
4G – Lukas Stuknys 
4G – Daniel Carter 
4P – Bertie Viner 
4P – Keely Freeman 
3C – Cole Hodgkinson 
3C – Emmanuel Onyewuchi 
3E – Ana Chettleburgh 
3E – William Chapman 
Attendance Cup

4G won the attendance cup for their attendance last week, with attendance of 99.18% - Well done! 
Golden Book!
The following children were put into the Golden Book for amazing work that has astonished, astounded and amazed their teachers. Huge congratulations to the following children:

Harry Craske 
Natasza Masternak 

Lois Lincoln 

Aidan Quantrill 

Rose Codling 

Sophia Harrigan 

[image: image3.jpg]Adam Young – 100 Park Runs!
This week in Celebration 
Assembly we presented Adam 
Young with a certificate to say 
a huge well done for completing 
100 park runs! Adam had a piece 
in the newspaper and has worked 
really hard to rack up this 
impressive total at the tender age 
of just 7. Very well done Adam! 

[image: image4]Very well done to the year 4 swimmers who have been presented with their swimming certificates. Brilliant work – keep it up! 

5 Meters Certificates 
Seth Queensborough 

Rachel Lee 

Daniel Lee

Barnaby Dann

Daisy Harris 

Sam Sillett 

Bertie Viner 

Aniela Bisby 

Ella Bisby 

Daniel Carter 

Szymon Kurek 

*New Date Added! 

Reading Week 2017 – Poetry 

We are going to be having our second reading week this year starting on Monday 20th February 2017. This reading week is going to focus on poetry and we would like to invite parents and carers into school to work alongside their child in their classes on Wednesday 22nd February from 2pm – 3:15pm. Grandparents or other family members are also welcome if you are not able to make the date but we ask that only one adult attend with their child as space in the classrooms becomes a problem. We look forward to seeing you there.  
Horstead Year 4 Trip 

We are still taking bookings for places on the Horstead Trip for year 4 taking place in March. A deposit of £20 secures your child a place on the trip and the final payment of £75 is due by the 24th February. If your child would like to take part on the trip but the cost is a concern please do come and speak to us about financial support and refer to the letter that was sent out on Friday about the Thomas Anguish Foundation. If you have been meaning to tell us that your child would like to go but you haven’t filled in the form or returned a deposit yet, please let us know ASAP as we need to finalise numbers with the centre. It would be great to see as many of the year 4’s going as possible as it is a great trip and they will love every minute of it. 

Swimming Gala 

Thank you to all who gave us information back regarding swimming. It has been really helpful. On this occasion the gala is only open to years 4, 5 and 6 so I am afraid that year 3 will not be able to compete this time around. We have heard back from more people than we have spaces for so we will make sure that if your child is not selected this time around that they get an opportunity next time we are able to enter a swimming competition. Thank you for your understanding.     

Assertive Mentoring Meetings

The week beginning the 6th February has been allocated as our assertive mentoring week. Last week you should have received a letter with a return page so that you can let your child’s class teacher know the time you would like for an appointment. Please make sure that this is returned to school ASAP so that we can allocate you an appointment time to come and discuss how your child is getting on at school so far this year. We would like to encourage your child to come into the meeting with you so that they can be part of the discussion and have a good understanding of what they need to do next to improve. We look forward to seeing you all.

Volunteers Wanted to Help With School Garden Project!
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Last year we began to turn our school garden area into a sensory garden for the children at school. We have wanted to create a quiet area outside that the children could go to and use at break times and lunchtimes if they wanted somewhere peaceful to go. We have had lots of help from a gentleman from the Old Catton Horticultural Society who has begun to make this idea a reality. However! We are entering the time of year when we can start to work on the garden again and try to get it to be a functional space for the children this year. I would like to hear from anyone who might be interested in helping us to maintain a garden area in school. It could be parents, 
Grandparents, other family 
members or friends who 
wouldn’t mind giving up 
some time to help. 
You do not need to be 
knowledgeable or green 
fingered at all – just willing 
to help out and muck in! If 
you are interested please come and let me know in school or email me at headofschool@oldcatton.norfolk.sch.uk I look forward to hearing from you!    
Retirement

Mrs Mckee has made the decision to take her retirement beginning at Easter at the end of this term. I am sure that you will all join me in expressing my thanks for what a huge role she has played at Old Catton over the 25 years that she has worked as the School Secretary and how much we will all miss her. We will of course be marking this special occasion nearer the time but we all wish her the very happiest of retirements. It will truly be the end of an era at OCJS.
Lunchboxes, Water Bottles and Tupperware!

A plea to all parents and carers – please can you name or label all containers that are brought into school for your children’s lunches, snacks and drinks. We have a steady stream of plastic boxes of all shapes and sizes left in school on the lunch trollies (among other places!) It is impossible to return all of them to their rightful owners if they are unnamed. Once they become lost property they are indeed a health hazard and really need to be washed or thrown away after a few days as they have had food in them. If you are missing any such containers please come into school and ask to see the growing pile of lunch boxes. You can then take home what is yours but what is left will need to be thrown away. Thank you!  

Collecting and dropping children off at school. 

Please can all parents make sure that they are dropping off and collecting their children from the school gates either on Church Street or the Recreation Road. There have been reports that parents have been coming into the school car park on foot to collect children from the gates at the front of school or even fetching children over the school railings! This is not safe. Please can you make sure that only the designated gates or in specific situations the main school entrance is used to enter and exit the school site.  
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TALK HOMEWORK & ‘WOW’ WORDS
Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;
The Amur Leopard was the most endangered animal in the world in 2016 with only 57 of them left on the planet. Why do you think that animals are endangered? How do you think we might be able to help endangered animals from disappearing altogether? Do our individual actions help or make any difference at all or can we make no impact at all? Discuss this with your family. Maybe find out which other animals are endangered and share this with your class. 
Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is

Endangered 
 (Imperil, jeopardize, risk, expose to danger, leave vulnerable.)
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In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting!

Please encourage your child to use this WOW word,

in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.
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Please do not hesitate to come into school and speak to me or another member of staff if you have any questions or concerns. Have a great week!
Mrs K Connelly. 
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The Nebula Partnership 
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The Nebula Partnership
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